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Date Title Action proposed Action Taken Progress 
Status 

19/10/23 Dentistry 
commissioning 

1) That, if available, data is provided to the Panel on 
children accessing NHS dentistry in Southampton. 

The ICB has been provided with data upon its 
request, that outlines the percentage of children 
within Southampton City Council’s boundaries 
that have attended an NHS dentist in the past 
12 months (to October 2023). This shows that 
49.5 per cent of children within Southampton, up 
to the age of 18, have attended an NHS dentist 
during this time. 

 

30/11/23 Project Fusion 
Update 

1) That, at the 27 June 2024 meeting, the Panel invites 
Hampshire and Isle of Wight Healthcare NHS 
Foundation Trust to update the HOSP on the Trust’s 
first 3 months of operation. 

Subject to approval from the Chair, the item will 
be added to the agenda for the 27 June 2024 
meeting of the HOSP.  

 

2) That, reflecting the focus on reducing unwarranted 
variation across the wide footprint of the new 
organisation, assurance is provided to the Panel that, 
when the newly formed NHS Foundation Trust is 
operating, the Southampton local operating system 
will have the flexibility and financial protections 
required to deliver high quality services that meet the 
needs of the residents of Southampton.   

A response will be provided to the Panel in 
advance of the 8 February HOSP meeting. 

 

3) That, to enable members to sense check the 
information, the public communications planned to 
accompany the launch of the new NHS Trust is 
shared with the Panel in advance. 

A response will be provided to the Panel in 
advance of the 8 February HOSP meeting. 

 

30/11/23 Adult Social 
Care -
Performance & 
Transformation 

1) That, reflecting concerns about the Panel’s ability to 
utilise the performance information currently provided 
to effectively hold decision makers to account, 
consideration is given to the dataset to be presented 
to the Panel moving forward.  The Panel’s initial 
request is that they are provided with the information 
presented to the Cabinet Member at Cabinet Member 
Briefings.  

Work is being undertaken across ASC to 
improve performance data. However, it is 
recognised that the current IT system, Care 
Director, which supports adult social care teams 
to record case files, is not fit for purpose and is 
therefore impacting on their ability to produce 
accurate reporting. 
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Further work is being done within service to 
develop the information provided and will be 
ready to present to the new Cabinet Member in 
March 2024. 

2) That the Panel is kept informed and updated of the 
Adult Social Care budget proposals to enable the 
membership to scrutinise and comment on the 
measures. 

Adult Social Care budget proposals will be 
presented to the new Cabinet Member in Feb 
2024. 

 

3) That key performance information relating to the 
support provided to carers in Southampton is 
circulated to the Panel. 

Information relating to the numbers of carers 
accessing care and support is held by the 
provider. A request has been made to obtain 
this information and once received this will be 
shared with the Panel. 

 

  


